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	 "The independent voice of sport, representing the interests of Sports Clubs in Enfield"



								Simon Parkinson
								Chair of Enfield Sport,
								22 Chase Green Avenue,
								Enfield
								EN1 8EA			
8/2/20
Dear Sarah, 
The future of the sports clubs based in Enfield
Thank you for your letter, which I received on the 9th January 2020. I look forward to hearing from you in relation to the meeting you have proposed.
Although the proposed meeting will provide an opportunity to discuss the issues I have raised in more detail, I would like to note a number of on-going concerns that Enfield Sport has, which have not been addressed in your response to the FOI questions I submitted. The principal concerns are as follows:
(i) The response does not include a Council commitment to ensuring that the protection of open space, sports pitches and playing fields that is included in the Council’s Playing Pitch Strategy is replicated in the relevant policies in the new Local Plan (I could ask, what is the point in having a Playing Pitch strategy if it is to be ignored in the Local Plan?);  
(ii) A number of the specific responses reflect the views of planning officers, but does not take any account of the fact that the Council’s Property Services department has a completely different agenda, which involves adopting a commercial approach to the Council’s relationship with community organisations (including sports clubs) and which views open space and parks as land that could be potentially developed for commercial gain (the proposals for Whitewebbs Park is one example of this approach); 
(iii) The response provides no commitment to protecting the future of the Bull Lane sports ground, which could be secured by re-designating it as Metropolitan Open Space (as part of the wider review of land designation in the borough); 
(iv) The response completely ignores my request that “before and after” meetings are held with Council officers, event organisers and sports organisations that are adversely affected by commercial events held in parks and open spaces;
(v) The response provides no information about why it is not viable to replace the Firs Farm changing block and whether changing rooms for team sports (principally football and rugby) will be provided as part of the redevelopment of the site. 
I look forward to discussing the above issues in more detail, at the meeting that you have indicated will be arranged.
Yours sincerely


Simon Parkinson
Chair of Enfield Sport
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